

OFFICE of the CITY ATTORNEY Charles V. Peppler, City Attorney

March 23, 2023

Honorable D.C. Reeves Mayor, City of Pensacola 222 W. Main Street, 7th Floor Pensacola, FL 32502

Re: Resignation as City Attorney

Dear Mayor Reeves:

In line with your statement to me on March 2, 2023, that you desire "to go in a different direction" as to my being the City Attorney, I am resigning effective April 30, 2023. My resignation will entail the execution of a general release agreement specifying the payment of all my accumulated leave in lump sum and the payment of twenty (20) weeks of severance pay at the rate of my current salary with withholding and deductions currently in place continuing to be taken during this time, with the exception that PTO would not accrue during those twenty (20) weeks.

I want to express my gratitude to the citizens of the City of Pensacola, the Council and Council Executive and his staff, the Clerk and her staff, and all members of the Administration for having had the opportunity to serve as City Attorney. I also want to thank the assistant city attorneys and legal assistants who comprise the Office of the City Attorney for their hard work and dedication.

It has been my great honor and privilege to serve as City Attorney and I will always cherish my time serving in that role.

Respectfully submitted)

Charles V. Peppler

City Attorney

CVP/ke

CC:

Kerrith Fiddler, City Administrator Ted Kirchharr, Director, Human Resources